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George Noble driving with a cargo of family and friends in the Michael 
Ducksbury Memorial Road Run, Sunday 4th July 2021 
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Priest in Charge  Vacant 
Churchwardens         LAXTON Mrs Brenda Noble 01777 870541 
 MOORHOUSE Mr Simon Hill 01636 822777 
 KNEESALL Vacant  
 WELLOW Mr Ben Wells 01623 861309 
 WELLOW Mrs Jean Crofts   
P.C.C: Chairman Vacant 
 

 Deanery contact number  01636 650063  
 

Parish Council:  Clerk Catherine Millward  01636 813387 
Parish Councillors: Chairman  Mr Michael Manning 01777 870844  
 Vice Chair Simon Hill   
 Members Mr Roy Hennell Mr Jem Hill 
  Mr Mark Hennell Mr John Godson 
  Mr Stuart Rose    
Thoresby Estate Office   01623 822301 
Magazine Editor  Mrs Jean Hennell 01777 870276 
  

Magazine Advertising   Mrs Joy Allison        01777 871506  

  Email: advertising@openfield.org.uk 
 

Photography by / Photos from Janet Cooke,  Joyce Stone, Joan Cottee,  
Dik & Joy Allison,   

We always welcome contributions and can help if you are 

not sure how to write what you want to say.  

 

We believe all illustrations to be free to use. If anyone feels 

their image has been wrongly used, please get in touch  

Contributions for the next edition TO BE WITH THE  
EDITOR BY NOON ON 16th AUGUST 2021 PLEASE. 
EARLIER PREFERRED. You can send at any time. 

www.openfield.org.uk  

Flowers and Brasses Rota  - suspended until further notice 
 Mr & Mrs S Clarke     
 Mrs M Beckitt & Mrs B Noble   
 Mrs S Rose & Mrs R Creighton  

Coffee Morning  Hosting Rota  - will be published when they are resumed 



 

 

A Message from our Churchwarden, Brenda 

Our next service will be at 10.30am on Sunday 1
st
 August, which is 

Lammas Day. Unfortunately we will not be able to have Communion as 
we are short of priests in August because of holidays. The service will be 
taken by Janice, one of our lay readers. 

Hopefully by then we will be able to have 
some hymns and some food, like the bacon 
butties we enjoyed before everything 
changed. Please can you let me know if you 
are coming to the service so that we can 
organise readings etc. and the food. 

On Thursday 2nd September 2021 the Rev. 
Richard Handford will be licensed by the Bishop of Southwell as Priest-in-
Charge of St. Paulinus, Ollerton, St Giles, Old Ollerton and St Matthewôs, 
Boughton. The service will be held at St Paulinus at 7pm. 

From the end of August, Laxton & Moorhouse and the other churches in 
our group: Kirton, Walesby, Egmanton, Wellow, Kneesall, will be split from 
the Ollerton group. Bilsthorpe and Eakring will also leave the group. 

We are having a meeting with the new Area Dean on Monday 26th July to 
talk about what is going to happen in the future. 

THANK YOU 

After last monthôs appeal for help to do jobs around and within the church, 
I was so pleased with the response I got. 

The first big job we tackled was when we hired a floor scrubber. That was 
a laugh, if nothing else. See photos overleaf. The first hurdle was to get it 
going, which took the instructions and a little help over the phone. Thanks 
to Justine, who capably took control of the beast, we managed to scrub 
and mop the whole of the Nave and Chancel. It was hard work, but we did 
it. Thanks to Justine, Janet and Lesley. 

A lot of work has also taken place outside. I must thank George, who 
spends a  lot of his time mowing and keeping the churchyard tidy. 

The troughs are looking  lovely again this year thanks to Janet, as are the 
pots outside the door which Pat Naylor has filled with plants. 

Also a big thank you to Joy R who has spent hours removing rubbish from 
drains, paths and graves, and to Sandra (the ivy lady), Richard & Diane 
W, Richard Wh and Chris W. It is so  kind of you all to help. I hope I 
havenôt forgotten anyone. It is surprising what a difference a few pairs of 
hands make. Thank you all once again. 

Brenda 

www.freeimages.co.uk 



 

 

Church - HELP! Can YOU Spare an Hour?  

Last  monthôs request for help with tidying up the church and 
churchyard in time for the first of this seasonôs weddings in August still 
stands. 

Thanks go to the first four 
volunteers who had an interesting, 
experimental afternoon in the 
church with a hired scrubbing 
machine in an effort to brighten up 
the floor tiles. 

The report of events says 

ñShown here is Laxtonôs first foray 
into the space race. Top notch 
technicians are pictured making 
final adjustments and trying to find 
the óonô button. 

Chief pilot Justine Bower said ôAs a 
space rocket it was useless; 
excellent at scrubbing floors 
though!ò 

Many thanks to Justine for providing the muscle power to drive / 
control it. 


